City of Florence
Airport Advisory Committee

January 20, 2011
Present:

Committee members:  Chairman Sam Spayd, Vice Chairman Dusty Rhodes and members Bill Bennett, Bob Woerner, Carl Middleton, Bob Belk, John Murphey, Steve Saubert and Doug Devereaux.  Special guest:  City Manager, Bob Willoughby.  Also present was Public Works Director (PWD) Mike Miller, Airport Manager (AM) Gary Rose, and special guest (new incoming member) Bogie Bogart.  
Call to Order:

Chairman Sam Spayd called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM.

Comments from the Public

There was no public comment.

Minutes:

Chairmen Sam Spayd asked for comments – corrections were made in regards to spelling: should be “sell” and “ideas”.  Two Zones were questioned and zoning was clarified.  Minutes were approved.
Special Report from Guest, City Manager, Bob Willoughby
City Manager, Bob Willoughby had the following comments in regards to the “Long Term Financial Plan” (LTFP) and in regards to the expected & real deficits related to the Plan:
· The Council has determined the City must (1) resolve “Information Technology” (IT) issues & (2) All activities must be in sync with the LTFP.

· All funding or lack of funding for capital improvements must be addressed.
· The General fund pays for the Police (takes up approximately 50% of the General Fund).  This leaves limited funds for capital improvements and other activities.  As such, the general fund cannot sustain the Airport – the Airport must be self sustaining.  Other communities in Lane County are in the same situation or worse in regards to which activities they can sustain.
· The Airport Advisory Committee needs to become a working committee and needs to focus on sustainable revenue.
Mr. Willoughby then opened it up for general discussion on possible areas the City & Advisory Committee might explore for sustainable revenue – if revenue doesn’t increase, current services will have to be curtailed.
· Fourteen useable lease lots available – the lease of these lots, even in part, would greatly benefit the Airport.

· AM Gary Rose suggested we should pursue getting UPS to relocate to airport property as they already have a partial ops here.
· Pursue having Lane Community College bring their air frame and power class to Florence.
· Pursue getting an FBO (Field Base Ops).  An FBO would provide sustainable funds.  Providing added PWD Mike Miller that they have their own airplane repair shop – AM Gary Rose may have an interested person.
· Later in the meeting, Doug Devereaux suggested that we pursue an air taxi service for the Casino.  Doug also suggested that the person or firm could best do this by utilizing a Twin Otter Airplane which has a twenty person capacity and an air speed of 170 mph – the rating, he believes, would be a third level carrier.  Bob Garcia (CTLCUS) was mentioned as a possible candidate.  
Chairman Report:

Chairman, Sam Spayd, had nothing to report.
Member Report:
Vice Chairman, Dusty Rhodes, said that the Airport Rules Committee was proceeding to finalize rules for presentation to the City Council.
Airport Manager Report: 
AM Rose reported on the following (with others participating):
· New lights are on order (bulbs) – for ramp illumination

· Gate Opener repair on north end: New computer board installed and then had to be removed – expect to complete repair week of 1/23/11.
· Funds not available for south gate repair – must operate manually – members reminded that they and others need to insure gate is closed.

· Wings & Wheels (W&W) with the Elks vacating the car show the July 4th week-end, The Lions Club has agreed to move W&W to July 2, 2011 (Saturday).  The members considered having the Oregon Coast Military Heritage Museum USO dance the same night as an added attraction.  The possible interference from the construction activities was also discussed:  Construction is expected to be ongoing at that time for the Airport Improvement Project – normally, the contractor does not work on Saturday.  However, it was agreed the contractor & consultant would be contacted to insure equipment and construction would not interfere with W&W.
Public Works Director:

PWD Mike Miller reported on the following (again with others participating):
· Mike presented the preliminary plans for the Airport Improvement Project by Century West Engineering for review by the committee members – some comments that followed were: (1) the fuel re-location was low on the priority list; (2) fence moved to tie into the terminal/office building; (3) segmented circle relocated; (4) windsock relocated; (5) repair/replace south gate; & (6) Helicopter parking pad & overlay to ramp area discussed.
· It was suggested to reuse the existing tower to provide additional light for hanger area – basically not economical to do so – too big, etc.
In Again, Out Again, Gone Again, Finnigan
New committee member: Bogie Bogart - First meeting March 17, 2011
Retiring Members:  Doug Devereaux, Bob Belk and Bill Bennett – The committee thanks them for their services and wishes them well.

Next Meeting Date
March 17, 2011 @ 4:00 PM 
Meeting Adjourned
